

Dr. Frank Ranelli Superintendent of Schools

October 9, 2020

1515 Stelton Road Piscataway, NJ 08854 732 572-2289, ext. 2513 Fax 732 777-1361 www.piscatawayschools.org

## **Dear Piscataway Families:**

As we draw nearer to welcoming students back into our school buildings on Monday, November 16, I want you to know I will be sharing our updated hybrid plan and specific directions with our families next week. I discussed this plan briefly at last night's Board of Education meeting, and will take the Board's comments into consideration as we complete the final plan and our communications surrounding it. I appreciate your patience and support as we work to ensure our students return to a safe and welcoming environment.

## **Food Services**

Please remember our Grab and Go Food Service is available to all Piscataway students. You can use this service every week or on an as needed basis. Pick-up is on Mondays and Thursdays, from 2PM to 4PM at the following locations:

- Administration Building, 1515 Stelton Road
- Arbor School, 1717 Lester Place
- Children's Corner by the River, 2300 Cooper Street
- Eisenhower School, 360 Stelton Road
- M.L. King School, 5205 Ludlow Street
- T. Schor School, 243 North Randolphville Road

## Counseling

While we are operating remotely, our school counselors and mental health professionals are here to support our students' academic and social emotional needs. The Haven, Piscataway's mental health program based at PHS, is also available to assist students and families. The Haven can be reached at 732-981-0700, ext. 2250 or via email at <a href="mailto:Haven@pway.org">Haven@pway.org</a>. As always, if you are experiencing a true emergency call 911 or if you need immediate mental health assistance call UBHC at (800) 969-5300.

Please remember Tuesday, October 13 is a virtual early dismissal day so we can provide additional professional development for our teachers and staff. Enjoy the beautiful weather tomorrow!

Very sincerely.

Dr. Frank Ranelli